A fair seat in a green wood

At the end of October 2004, the oak seat carved in memory of Kate Springett was finally “launched” in a festive event marked by a procession from the original site of the oak tree (we decided it should be called Springett’s Gap) to Springett’s Wood, speeches from Barbara Luke on behalf of MBS and from Tony Ghilchik for the Heath and Hampstead Society, a presentation from a local school based on the sights and sounds of the wood, and rather splendid drinks and canapés served under green gazebos courtesy of the Corporation of London. Kate’s niece was able to attend the event and said Kate would have loved it. 

The whole enterprise is a story of the right people being in the right place at the right time. For several years, initiatives to provide a memorial from the monies collected by MBS members and donated by the Heath and Hampstead Society could not, for various reasons, progress. But in 2003, Alanna Wilson, on a trip to a country park in Milton Keynes with Peggys Agnew and Hall, saw a sculpture carved from a tree trunk and said “That’s what we want”. She photographed it and showed the picture to John Hunt, Tony Ghilchik, and Simon Lee from the Heath Management Committee. Simon was sure this would be something the Corporation would like to support, and so they did. Julie Brownbridge from the Corporation did a lot of the coordination work and tracked down Jeff Higley, who fashioned the seat overall, and Kate Pyper, who added the carvings of birds that decorate it. Our thanks go to all involved, especially Alanna who saw the opportunity and acted on it. 
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